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February 4, 2025 Meeting

CALL TO ORDER: Meeting called to order by Ron.
ROLL CALL:
· Present:  Michelle Braddy, Jim Holifield, Mike King, Ron Knickrehm, Mary Komenas, Nick Landers
· Absent:  Mary Nell Murphy
· Guests:  Steve Holifield, Brett Kessler, Dave Burke, Barbara Burke, Lilly Dowty, Cassie Yeater, ALCO TV
· Jeremy Sobecki, Cathy Fuller
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  
· Changes to agenda:  Resolution for Capital funds will be stricken from the agenda.  We will discuss this next meeting.
· Jim made a motion to approve the agenda as amended; seconded by Mike.
· Motion passed 6-0.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
· Mary made a motion to approve the minutes as written; seconded by Mike.
· Motion carried 6-0.
PUBLIC COMMENT:
· There were no public comments at this point in the meeting.
FINANCIAL REPORTS
· Jeremy explained the reason we are uncertain as to the amount in the sales tax account is that, for some reason, our December sales tax payment has been rejected TWICE now by the state.
· Mike made a motion to approve the financial report; seconded by Jim.  
· Motion passed 6-0.
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORTS
1. Administrative Report
· Park Service Awards
· Park Service Award given to Boyd Lomow for 27 years working for the Parks Dept.
· Volunteer of the Year given to Dave Burke for countless volunteer hours in 2024. 
· Organization of the Year given to La Porte County Public Library for teaming up with the Parks Dept. for numerous programs throughout the year.
· Annual Report:  Highlights
· Added a 40-acre property in Rolling Prairie for a future park
· 43 acres added to Bluhm County Park
· Improvements made to Bluhm Grove shelter
· Record visitation in 2024—506,422 people!
· Hayrides have returned 
· New roofs on EEC and Canada Lodge
· New siding and paint on Nature Center
· New boardwalk at Bluhm
· 114 public programs for 5,761 participants in 2024
· Update on solar panel grant for roof on Canada Lodge 
· This is a private foundation grant, not a government grant.
· All paperwork has been submitted; awaiting approval.
· Electric vehicle grant update
· The trucks have been built.
· Monies have already been received, so this will not be affected by any grants freeze.
· Trails master plan update
· Initial public input planning meeting was successful.
· Another public meeting is planned for March in the south county to get as much input as possible.
· Bluhm expansion project update
· This is still in the design phase with the DNR.
1. Maintenance & Construction Report
1. Program Report
1. Park Counts

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES
1. Executive Committee:  Ron and Jim
· No report.
2. Budget Committee:  Nick and Mary
· No report.
3. Personnel Committee:  Nick and Mary
· Board elections and reorganization
· We have a new Park Board member- Michelle Braddy, who replaces Amanda Nebelung.
· Mary asked if there was anyone who wanted to change committees.  There were none.
· Ron and Jim have agreed to stay on as President and Vice President.
· Mary made a motion to retain the same officers as last year; seconded by Michelle. 
· Motion carried, 6-0.
· Maintenance Technician position hiring
· Interview process is completed.  The applicants were narrowed to three final candidates.  These were interviewed.
· Trenton Steele was the most qualified and has been hired.
· Superintendent evaluation report
· Mary thanked everyone who had taken the time to submit the evaluation form on Jeremy. 
4. Property Committee:  Mike and Mary Nell
· No report.
5. Planning Committee:  Michelle and Mary Nell
· Possible Nature Center addition
· It has become apparent that the Nature Center needs to be expanded and updated to accommodate more people at programs.
· Jeremy is not wanting to take on too big of a project with all that the Parks has going on right now, but he and Don Fuller have come up with an expansion that is realistic (will add 400 sq. ft.) and will “hold us over” for a few more years.
· Jeremy would like to meet with the Planning Committee at the Nature Center in the near future to discuss this possibility.
· Ideas were discussed.
6. Rules Committee:  Michelle and Mike
· Jeremy brought up the issue of billboard trucks parking at Creek Ridge.  There is a county ordinance that prohibits advertising in county parks.
OLD BUSINESS-- None
NEW BUSINESS
1. Resolution to appropriate $217.55 from 1179-00000-00000-0259 to 1179-20510-00000-0259 non-reverting Sales Tax fund
· This is just rolling over monies from 2024 into the 2025 budget.
2. Request to utilize $35,935 in funds from Non-Reverting Capital fund for generator at Red Mill
· We currently have approximately $123,000 in our non-reverting capital account.
· Jeremy feels this is an important addition for our Smith Hall rental space, should the power go out.
· Ron added that this shows fiscal responsibility by using our own funds and not asking the County Council for funds.
· Mary made a motion to accept the fund request for the generator; seconded by Jim.
· Motion passed 6-0.
3. Furnace/AC replacement for Smith Hall
· Units are over 20 years old and replacement parts are getting very difficult to find.
· Jeremy would like to replace one of the two furnaces for Smith Hall before they break down.
4. Resolution to transfer funds to Capital fund-- Moved to next meeting
5. Review of proposals and vendor selection for Rolling Prairie property Master Plan 
· Antero Group: $30,000
· Abonmarche: $29,500
· Antero Group has history with La Porte County.  Their lead guy is from Michigan City.  We are currently working with them for the Bicycle Master Plan.  We have been pleased with their work.
· We have also worked with Abonmarche in the past.
· Jim made a motion to approve Antero Group for the job; seconded by Mike.
· Motion carried, 6-0.  Antero Group selected.
BOARD & STAFF COMMENTS
· Steve Holifield assured Jeremy that the Commissioners give 100% support on the issue of keeping the marijuana advertising trucks out of our parks.
· He also asked if the parks were getting more than one vehicle charging station. Answer-We are getting one charging station for each of our new electric trucks, and one charging station for public use.
· Jim said that the 2024 Annual Report looked great.
· Jeremy introduced the new Park Board member, Michelle Braddy.

ADJOURNMENT
· Michelle made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mary.
· Meeting adjourned.
